Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  To Discuss Solid Waste

Option, Curbside Trash and Recycling

Thursday, December 16, 2010

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, October 16, 2010 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, Assistant County Attorney Bethany Burgess and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m.  Meeting called to order.

The purpose of the meeting is for the Board to discuss Solid Waste options to include curbside pick-up and recycling.
Cleve Fleming provided an overview of the situation at the landfill and requested Board direction.  The state has required that Wakulla County seal the closed landfill, build a new transfer station, and continue to monitor the existing landfills around the County.  On September 9, 2010 during a Public Hearing, the Board of County Commissioners rejected charging a $112 Sold Waste Assessment that would cover the cost of these improvements.
Why is action required at the Transfer Station?

1.  The current transfer station has exceeded its useful life.

2.  It is no longer capable of meeting the County’s disposal needs.

3.  It is undersized for the current population.

4.  It does not comply with current DEP regulations.

There was discussion about recycling and the Board was informed that recycling does not pay for itself, but still encourages recycling due to the fact that it helps conserve natural resources and saves the landfill.
The majority of the Board was not interested in curbside pick-up for trash and recycling.
Direction was given for staff to bring the Solid Waste Assessment fee of $112 per household per year back as an Agenda item to be voted on.   The Board will work on educating the public and explain to them that this assessment is necessary in order to meet grant requirements and regarding possible fines with DEP for compliance issues.  If the Solid Waste Assessment fee is adopted this will eliminate tipping fees for haulers and citizens.
A Resolution electing to use the uniform method of collecting non-ad valorem special assessments was approved at the December 6, 2010 Board Meeting.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

